
Greetings, 

October 2022 – Joslyn Recreation Center Update 

As October arrives, we did get some much-needed rain and scarecrows have made their 

annual appearance.  The board will be working in the coming weeks on content for the 

November 10th at 10am general JRC meeting; namely a 2023 budget and slate of executive 

board candidates. 

The one remaining position that we are looking to fill is the 1st Vice President.  The role is 

largely an opportunity to learn about the organization providing backup to the President 

and training to take on that spot someday.  The executive board member descriptions, 

including 1st V.P., can be found on page 2 of our bylaws.  Please let me or Karren know if 

you have interest or questions about serving on a future JRC board. 

Facility Updates 

For those of you that like “good news/bad news” stories – the County did show up to work 

on the area behind the center.  They installed rain gutters on our attached storage shed 

buildings and replaced the retaining boards holding the earth up back there (good news).  

Unfortunately, the retaining boards were not put in deep enough and there was a corner 

left disconnected from the actual retaining wall behind the lawn bowls green.  That 

resulted in much of the dirt in the area escaping into the culvert (under and between 

various boards) with the recent rains (bad news).  They have assured us that they will be 

coming back to augment their work and make it right but we don’t have a date yet. 

Club Updates 

From Spirit Dance and Drum: We will be holding a FULL MOON DRUM CIRCLE on 

October 10th, starting at 6:30 p.m.  People are encouraged to bring drums or rhythm toys 

if they have them, snacks and/or beverages if they want them and friends who would like 

to participate.  Some extra drums will be provided to play and may also be purchased.  We 

would ask that those attending be vaccinated and bring a donation (of any amount) for the 

Center, if you are able.  This monthly event has been ongoing since the '90's, but it 

requires no previous experience to connect and have a great time.  This Circle is founded 

and facilitated by Francesca Bolognini.  For more information, call 805-927-5528. 

From Bridge: Anyone interested in bridge is welcome at our Tuesday bridge group.  We 

have fun playing every Tuesday afternoon starting at 1PM.  For more information contact 

Harriett Hankins at 805-203-5219. 

http://joslynrec.org/BY-LAWS_11_2019.pdf


From Poker Club: Come join us for our October Poker Tournament on Saturday, October 

15th at 6:15P in the Main Hall at Joslyn.  Game will be Omaha 8, with initial BuyIn = $20 

and ReBuys = $20 (for a limited time).  It's an evening of competition & fun!  Remember, 

we also meet every Thursday evening at 6:15P in the Conference Room for "Dealer's 

Choice" poker; there is a $5 or $25 table for you to choose from.  Questions?  Contact 

Manya Brett  805.927.5000 cell/text. 

The Fishing Club participated on one of the floats in this year’s Pinedorado parade: 

 

Enjoy your October, 

2022 President Mark K  

 


